

房山区 2022—2023 学年度第二学期期末检测试卷

八年级英语

2023.6

本试卷共 8 页, 共 60 分, 考试时长 90 分钟。考生务必将答案答在答题卡上, 在试卷上作答无效。考试结束后, 将答题卡交回, 试卷自行保存。

第一部分

	本部分共 28 題	. 共4	0 分,在每题	列出的四	3个选项中,这	先出最	符合题目的要求的·		
项									
_	、单项填空(每题	[1分]	共8分)				¥1		
	从下面各题所	给的 A	, B. C. DE	四个选项	中,选择可以	埴入で	2白处的最佳选项。		
1.	- Lily, where die						-HANAELE-AI		
	— I bought it in a				## TOW				
			-	C.	her	D	. mv		
	A. your B. his C. her D. my Mr. Johnson often goes fishing with his friends Saturday afternoon.								
	A. at			- 35-17		D.			
	— Tom, would you like to join the singing club?								
	— I'd love to _		I'm afraid I	ha <u>ve no</u>	time these days	i.			
							but		
4.	A. or B. because C. so D. but Tim is player on the school basketball team, but he is the best.								
	A. short	В.	shorter	c.	shortest	D.	the shortest		
5.	- What do you often do in your spare time, Jack?								
	-1 fo	ootball	with my classi	mates.					
	A. have played	В.	play	C.	played	D.	am playing		
6.	TinaTV when her_mother came back home yesterday.								
	A. watches	В.	will watch	c.	was watching	D.	has watched		
7.	The girl lots of new friends since she came to our class.								
	A. makes			C.	is making	D.	will make		
8.	- Could you tell	me	_?						
	— Yes. At 6 Q'clo		60 55 60						
	A. when Tom saw the film			B. when did Tom see the film					
	C. where Tom saw the film			D. where did Tom see the film					



二、完形填空(毎颗1分,共8分)

阅读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择最佳选项。

Love, joy and the warm feeling of getting together don't cost a thing.

But gifts do cost money. So what should a poor family do?



On a Saturday before New Year, my family went shopping together.

While my mother and I wore _______ the gifts, my dad said, "I'll be back soon—I need to see something in the tool area." A little later, he came back with a long box. I remember wondering

if there was a pogg stick in it.

When we arrived home, my dad put the box in the garage (4.14). While my parents were busy with their chores, I 12 walked out to the garage and found the box. I was so excited and I know as soon as I opened that magical box, my bright, shiny pogo stick would appear. No such 13! Inside the box was a silly old broom (1.14).

That New Year morning, I got some nice gifts but I didn't get the present that I really wanted.

After cleaning up the room, my dad went to the garage. When he came back in, he was carrying a beautiful pogo stick. I couldn't 14 it! My parents probably got quite a laugh from the trick (戏法) they played on me.

Although we didn't have much 15, my parents gave me the most important gift of all: lots of love. That was over 60 years ago and I still think about those 16 memories. I will never forget all the joy my parents brought into my life.

9. A. had B. found D. wanted C. forgot 10. A. make D. win B. buy C. borrow 11. A. choosing B. showing D. offering C. hiding 12. A. suddenly B. politely D. safely C. quietly 13. A. purpose D. luck B, promise C. doubt 14. A. believe D. remember C. understand B. decide 15. A. care D. trouble C. love B. money 16. A. short D. unhappy C. wonderful B. painful



三、阅读下列短文,根据短文内容,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择最佳选项。(每题 2 分,共 24 分、)

A

下面的材料 A、B、C、D 分别给出了四个建议、请根据 Jack, Lily, Mary 位同学不同的因此,选择适合他们的建议。并将其标号填涂在答题卡上。

- A. Talk to your parents and let them know you want to have other activities. A healthy mind and body will do good to your studies.
- C. Try to make friends with your classmates. Be friendly to others. Don't look down upon others because they are not as good as

you at studying.

- B. Go to bed earlier at night. Concentrate (专心于) on what the teacher says. If you have any questions, ask the teacher after class.
- D. Don't worry. Just take it easy. You will certainly make progress, if you can keep it up. You can ask other students about good learning methods (方法).
- 17. Jack often feels sleepy in class. He doesn't know what the teacher is saying and he doesn't know how to do his homework either.
- 18. Lily's parents are very strict with her. Her parents don't allow her to have any fun even listening to music. She gets sick of sitting there and doing exercises again and again.
- Mary knows/she isn't talented. Even though she works very hard on her studies, she makes no progress. She feels very sad

B

Days ago, I made a skirt for a friend's daughter. Today, I noticed a message on my phone on WeChat (微信). It was my friend's saying, "I know you worked hard on the skirt and it looks very nice, but Lingling doesn't like the pattern (图案) on the skirt. Could you change it?"

I was angry and wanted to call her back. Then I suddenly thought of Grandma and what she had once done for me long ago.

It was a summer when I was eight. One day, Granding decided to dress up my hair with some flowers. She spent a long time on it and she enjoyed doing that. When Granding finished, she was so happy, and I stood on a chair to look at myself in the mirror (in tr). My heart went cold.

"You can go out and play now," Grandma said, smiling.



I nodded and slowly walked towards the door. I looked out of the small window in the door and saw some kids playing outside. My best friend, Liu Mei, saw me and waved (挥手) at the to go outside, but I couldn't move. I knew everyone would laugh at my hair, but I couldn't tell Grandma how I felt.

Finally, I went into Grandma's room and said in a scared voice, "Grandma, I don't think the flowers in my hair look nice."

Grandma looked sad, but didn't say a word. She stood me back on the chair in front of the mirror. While Grandma was pulling out the flowers gently (轻柔地), I realised she loved me so deeply that she put my feelings before hers. And that is the kind of love I try to pass on today.

I picked up my phone and replied to my friend on WeChat, "I am glad to change it."

- 20. How did the writer feel when she noticed the message on her phone on WeChat?
 - A. Angry.
- B. Worried.
- C. Excited.
- D. Interested.

The writer didn't tell her grandma how she felt at first because

- A. her grandma wasn't at home that day
- B. her grandma was busy doing housework
- She was afraid her grandma would be angry
- D. she wanted to pull out the flowers by herself
- 22. What can we learn from the passage?
 - A. Learn to dress ourselves up.
- B. Make more changes for others.
- C. Be brave to tell our feelings of love. D. Put others' feelings first if we love them.

C

There is much heated discussion today about 5G. Your Internet experience is not pleasant when the net speed is too slow - it takes so long to open a web page and the talk show you're watching stops every few minutes. But soon it could be a thing of the past. On June 3, 2020, the Chinese government told people that 5G services would be offered bround the country.

5G is the 5th generation network. It is a new network after 1G, 2G, 3G and 4G and it can connect everyone and everything together. 5G speed can be very fast. 5G has a very short delay between sending and receiving information. Now, 4G takes about 100 to 200 milliseconds (2) 砂) to send and receive data(数据). But 5G will get it down to 1 millisecond or less — this is almost real-time. In the near future, 5G network will cover many cities in China

This big change will not only make our mobile Internet faster, but also deeply change our lives. For example, 5G will make self-driving cars possible. For safety, self-driving cars need



super-fast data transmission (传输) to communicate with their nearby environment. 5G is just what makes self-driving cars achieve this. Even airplanes will become "smart" in the near future. Passengers will be able to use 5G networks in the air to connect to the Internet or order food and drinks.

5G will be a big help for students who take online classes. In the world, many people live in poor areas where there are no schools. But with 5G, this will change. Students all over the world will be able to see places like the Great Wall without leaving their rooms.

In addition, 5G will be used in hospitals. It will be easier for doctors to care for patients who live far away by 5G.

However, 5G has its own weaknesses. According to China National Radio, though 5G will make our lives easier, it will not be perfect. For one thing, 5G will not "travel" far. On 4G networks, you can be 10 kilometers away from the nearest transmission (传输) center and connect the Internet easily. But 5G will only cover a distance (辩诚) of about 300 meters. And in order to use 5G, we will have to buy new products specifically (专门地) made for 5G that are expensive at present.

- 23. The underlined word "delay" in Paragraph 2 most probably refers to "_____"
 - A the time to wait

B. the distance to cover

C. the data to receive

- D. the speed to change
- 24. What can we learn from the passage?
 - ★ 5G will make self-driving less safe,
 - B. 5G travels faster and farther than 4G.
 - C 5G may cost more as a new technology.
 - D. 5G gives people uncomfortable experiences.
- 25. What is the writer's main purpose in writing the passage?
 - A. To explain how 5G is popular.
- B. To give an introduction of 5G.
- C. To show why 5G is important.
- D. To encourage people to use 5G.

D

A recent study shows that more than half of parents in England do not talk to their children about whether feeling sad, worried, nervous, lonely or stressed (無能不安的) in their daily life.

More than 1,100 parents were asked in the study, whose children are all aged between six and eighteen. 55% of them had never spoken about the subject. Many parents said it was because they didn't know what to say. Almost half of parents said they felt they did not need to

have conversation because mental (心理) health was "not a big problem". But a report from the study says that children may have mental problems at the age of four. Scientists and doctors suggest that people should not shy away from the subject.

A new research from *Time to Change* has also shown that more than two-thirds of head-teachers were worried about their pupils mental health. The problem stops young people from doing everyday things, such as going out with friends, taking part in school and some other social activities. About 25% of pupils have also said that the problem has made them want to give up on life.

Emma, 20. experienced mental problems in her early teens. Her mother, Nadine Peacock, said that parents of other children at the school firstly understood her, but then avoided her. "I felt quite let down by people. They were quick to judge without asking me about what was really going on. We all felt shame of it," she said.

Daniela Beck, 19, said she started to experience mental health problems at the age of 12. "Some of my friends thought I was strange. They would say things like, 'Why are you crying? Nothing is wrong with you!' These words made me feel even lonelier," she said.

Making mental health a part of everyday conversation can make it easier if there are problems. You probably can't solve or change anything, but giving your child and your friend space to talk, without a fear of being judged, can really make a difference. Talking about mental health can be hard for young people, for teachers, and for parents, but often it is a first step towards greater understanding.

- 26. The example of Daniela Beck is given to show _____
 - A. the students are not friendly to each other
 - B. friends can help with mental health problems
 - C, children with mental problems easily become angry
 - D. wrong words are harmful to children with mental problems
- 27. Which of the following may be the writer's opinion?
 - A. Most of young people are easy to give up on life.
 - 8. Parents needn't worry about children's mental health.
 - C. Mental health should be part of our daily conversation.
 - Nadine Peacock is not good at talking with other parents.
- 28. What is the passage mainly about?
 - A. The problems among children.
- B. Children's mental problems.
- How to judge children.
- D. How to talk to children.

第二部分



本部分共6题,共20分。根据题目要求,完成相应任务。

四、阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。(29—31 题每题 2 分,32 题 4 分,共 10 分)

Do you have exam stress (压力)? Exam time is the most stressful time of the year. You have worked all school term in your classes and now it's the time to prove what you have learned. In fact, it's common for most of us to have exam stress. A little bit of stress can be a good thing. If we have proper (证证证的) stress, we can think actively and work harder. Besides, it can help us to focus(聚焦) on the preparation of exams. However, if we can't deal with stress well, we may make things worse.

When I was in school, I used to get very stressed over my exams. So did my friends. Some of them stopped eating and others are too much! Some gave up and others burned themselves out! But the most important thing to remember when studying is not to feel frightened! Take the middle path (路銀)—stay calm, eat healthy and get a rest. Pushing yourself too hard is just as dangerous as not studying enough. A tired, overworked brain is just as useless as a lazy, empty one!

So, what should you do? Set a time each day for study and a time for relaxation. You may have less time to relax than usual, but you still need to let your brain rest for a few moments. Get plenty of sleep. If you are tired, information will not stick in your memory. Finally, eat healthy foods that fuel (提供能量) your body and mind.

It does no good to think too much about your exams. Some students may think that the rest of their life depends on exams. That's not true. Instead, just see the exams as another difficulty you will overcome (克服). You have overcome all kinds of difficulties in your life so far. With the right amount of work and focus, you will pass your exams with flying colors!

- 29. When is the most stressful time of the year for the students?
- 30. What is the most important thing to remember when studying?
- 31. Why should we get plenty of sleep during exam time
- 32. What do you think of exam stress? What should students dolor deal with exam stress? (Give at least two points.)



五、文段表达(10分)

33. 从下面两个题目中任选一题,根据中文和英文提示,完成一篇不少于50 词的文段写作。文中已给出内容不计入总词数。所给提示词语仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

題目①

假如你是李华、你收到朋友 Tom 发来的邮件,询问你最喜欢的书。请用英语写——村 电子邮件、告诉他你最喜欢什么类型的书以及你喜欢的理由。

提示词语: favorite book, because, meaningful, interesting, learn

提示问题: • What kind of books do you like?

· Why do you like them?

Dear Tom,	
I'm writing to tel	you about my favorite books
What kind of book	do you like? I look forward to hearing from you.
Yours,	

鹽目②

每个人的成长过程中都会遇到对自己影响很大的人。令人终生难忘。你校英文网站正在开展以"An Unforgettable Person"为主题的征文活动。假如你是李华、请你用英文写一篇短文投稿,谈谈谁是你最难忘的人。他(她)做了什么令人难忘的事,以及你的感受。

提示词语: give up, teach, help, think, encourage

提示问题: ● Who is your unforgettable person?

- · What did he/she do?
- How did you feel?

	-					
There are many unforg	ettable people ii	n my life		 		
			÷			
ب.						